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BREAKING NEWS 

PRESENTATION NIGHT 
 
Presentation Night will be 
held at the YCW Football 
Club on Saturday the 12th 
of September. We are do-
ing presentation night a bit different 
this year where the Annual General 
Meeting will be held prior to presen-
tation night. The invitation is at the 
end of the newsletter. You can RSVP  
by informing your coach or by email.  
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Vice-President 
Treasurer 
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Registrar  
Marketing/Social Media Manager 
Coaches Supervisor 

Umpires Supervisor 
Uniform Manager 
Fundraising Manager 
Events manager 
Equipment Manager 
General Committee 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
We are doing things a bit different this year. The AGM will be held on the  2nd 
of September at the YCW Football Club. Thanks to our outstanding fundraising 
this year, there will be no cost for families on the night. It is mandatory for 1 
parent from each family to attend the AGM. Please inform your coach or email 
us the name of the parent/s attending. You must let us know the name of the 
parent/s attending so we can make sure every family is involved. We will follow 
up on parents who do not notify us.  Information is at the end of the newslet-
ter and will be provided to all members multiple times leading up to the AGM. 
 
At the AGM every position becomes vacant and positions can be obtained by 
anyone involved in our club. Nomination forms to be provided to all members 
soon. The positions that we have for the 2016 season are as follows:  
 
 

 

 

 

 

LOST ITEMS REMINDER 
Recently we have had hoodies, drink 
bottles and more uniform items left 
behind or gone missing. This is just a 
friendly reminder that you need to 
ensure you label your uniform and 
drink bottles with your name. This 
way if it does get left behind, we 
know who to return it to. We have 
an amazing uniform and we would 
love to see you wearing all of your 
full club uniform every Saturday.  

COACHES THANK-YOU COLLECTION 
As we are leading into finals for most teams and the last half a dozen games for 
our U/11s, we are beginning to start the collection for coaches end of year pre-
sents. Our coaches put in a great deal of effort voluntarily each week so what 
better way to say thankyou than a small gift from the whole team at the end of 
the season. We are asking the team managers to begin collecting $10 from each 
player which they will then purchase a present on behalf of the team. Senior 
teams you can do this yourselves we’re sure!! Team managers please mark off 
which players you have received money from as you receive it.  

http://ycwnetballfrankston.com/
http://ycwnetballfrankston.com/
mailto:info@ycwnetballfrankston.com
mailto:info@ycwnetballfrankston.com
mailto:info@ycwnetballfrankston.com
https://www.facebook.com/YCWNetballClub


CONTACT US 
 

Website: 
www.ycwnetballfran

kston.com  
 
 

Email:  
in-

fo@ycwnetballfra
nkston.com 

 
 

Facebook: 
www.facebook.com

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

 
Saturday,  

29th of August 
Semi Finals 

 
Wednesday,  

2nd of September 
Annual General  

Meeting 
 

Saturday,  
5th of September 

Preliminary Finals 
 

Saturday,  
12th of September 

Grand Finals &  
Presentation Night  

DO YOU HAVE THE APP YET? 
 
The YCW Netball Club has recently created an app. There are 3 simple steps: 
1. Download ’Team App’ application  
2. Create an account 
3. Search ‘YCW Netball Club Frankston’  
 
 
 

GOOD-BYE AND GOOD LUCK 
Earlier this year we farewelled Camille Hallett following her resignation. Ca-
mille became involved with the club as a player in 1993 & began coaching in 
1994. In 2003 Camille joined the Committee as Assistant Coaches Supervisor 
holding this position until 2009. In 2007 Camille was awarded a life membership 
of our club & became Coaching Supervisor in 2010. Coaching was her passion, 
teaching the skills of netball, encouraging, supporting & achieving our goals. Nu-
merous involvement in premierships throughout the years were highlights. We 
are extremely grateful & appreciative for the time, commitment, support & the 
hours voluntarily given at training & Saturdays by Camille 20 years later. Always 
ready to put up her hand whether it be coaching another team, taking team 
photos, compiling the gold book, the list is endless. Camille has been an instru-
mental asset to our club & is sadly missed & we wish her every happiness. 
 
We have also farewelled Maree Ryan who served as a general committee mem-
ber for many years and Cassie Heward who served as a general committee 
member then taking on the monumental role of secretary after Vanessa’s resig-
nation. Cassie was lastly assisting Brigitte transition into the her new role of 
secretary. Maree, Cassie and Camille were all actively involved in making our 
club what it is today. We once again thank them all for the service on the YCW 
Netball Club Committee.  
 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 
Jo Matthews 

The end of the season is near so it’s time for all players to focus and do their 
very best each and every week and most of all enjoy the game!  All players 
need to remember to listen to their coaches and work hard at training.  Our 

wonderful coaches are doing a fantastic job this season 
and I thank all of them on behalf of the YCW family for 
giving so much of themselves to our club. 
 
The finals are just around the corner and with such a 
great representation of our teams in the top four 
throughout the Saturday competition, I think that this 
will be a great season for YCW.  Just remember that it 

is only a game and most of all its not all about the score at the end of the 
game.  Good luck to all teams! WE GOT THIS YCW!!!! 
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Plenty of Hoodies in stock! Make sure you have one to keep 
warm in winter!  We have plenty the new Crew Socks in 
stock, so make sure you pick up a pair.  Also, we have lovely 
YCW Headbands to keep that hair off faces while playing net-
ball.  If anyone has any second hand bodysuits that they wish 
to sell, please have them passed onto myself.  Uniforms are 
available for sale every Wednesday night at training, between 
4.15-5.15pm, or call me on 0419-516191 to make alternative 
arrangements. 

TREASURER 
Neil Cripps 

Thanks to the parents who paid the 
balance of their fees since the last 
newsletter. There is still nearly $400 
overdue; it would be appreciated that 
the outstanding amounts be paid im-
mediately, unless I have agreed to a 
payment plan. 
 

On Sunday 12th July the club held a 

fund raising BBQ at Bunnings in Car-

rum Downs. With a few dedicated 

parents we raised over $400 for the 

club. 

COACHES 
 

 
We are currently seeking coaches 
and assistant coaches for the 2016 
season. Don’t worry if you don't 
know too much about netball, we 
will train you. We are seeking en-
thusiastic and dedicated parents to 
coach their child’s team or any 
team as a matter of fact. Please see 
Jo or Hannah or contact us via 
email. 
 

UNIFORMS 
Kerry Cooper 
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I am trying my absolute hardest to get umpires through the lower grades as 
quickly as possible so that all of my waitlisted umpires can begin umpiring on 
Saturday's. We now have Chelsea umpiring ladies inside nearly ready for er 
badge, Ambr soon to begin umpiring inside afterschool comp. Brydie is on 
U/13B, Steph U/13B, Ella H U/15CR, Ashlie U/11A, Joanne U/11C, Lili U/11CR 
and Kirralee on Nettas. Amanda, Angela, Kiannah and Tess still on the waiting 
list. Remember you have to come to training and keep posted on facebook for 
any new updates or cancellations.  
 
I try my hardest to change grades for Saturday games but it is not always possi-
ble so please be patient with me as I try to get the game times that suit us.  

UMPIRES 
Hannah Williams 
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TEAM REPORTS 

The girls are really getting to know the rules and their positions. It's great to 
see the improvement in them all. Chloe and Tyler are doing a fantastic job in 
defence. Bridie, Sabrina and Jazmyn are getting better at converting our goals. 
Our centre court players Rachael, Diviya, Shelby and Katherine are moving our 
ball better to our shooters and helping in defence.  
 
Our fitness is improving week after week. Everyone needs to come to training 
we still have a lot to learn. So keep listening and giving it our all. Keep up the 
great work girls!  

U/13 Black 
Michelle Burnett 

U/11 White 
Brigitte Johnson 

U/11 Yellow 
Dee Sacco 

Throughout July U11 White stayed 
undefeated in C reserve, with our 
highest scoring game an 11 – 3 victo-
ry over Somerville. This is a fantastic 
achievement and it has greatly im-
proved our confidence. With our 
opponents in U11 C reserve general-
ly being shorter, at training we have 
been focusing on dodging to get in 
front of our players and throwing 
accurate shoulder, chest and bounce 
passes to our team mates (not lobs!) 
At the beginning of the past few train-
ing sessions we have also been joining 
the U13s, U15s and U11 Black doing 
cardio, which all the girls seem to be 
enjoying and benefiting from. We 
have also welcomed a new player, 
Lauren, to our team. Congratulations 
on your first game Lauren! 

Yellow team are really combining 
their skills and have had two games 
ending in a draw which is fantastic. 
We are continuing to rotate positions 
and learn the different skills associat-
ed with each position. The girls are 
learning fast where they can and can-
not go when they change positions 
during the match, this takes awhile to 
learn but we are getting there. A lot 
of netball is still to be played so we 
need to make sure we get to training 
to practice all these valuable skills and 
to make it fair with players having a 
1/2 game on Saturdays. Keep up the 
great work girls and keep practicing 
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These girls are showing their versatility at the moment. I am very proud of eve-
ry single one of them for you persistent effort and determination. We started 
off with a killer game against Karingal which with positional and combination 
changes saw us not score as many goals as we had hoped in the second half. 
However the girls continued to play a great game and had the best determina-
tion I have seen all season. The girls have begun to do the cardio warm up with 
the big girls and are tired afterwards but enjoying the warm up. We have 
worked on blocking and defense recently and I am overjoyed with the amazing 
defense by this team. WOO! 

U/11 Black 
Hannah Williams 
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TEAM REPORTS 

The girls are working hard and as a result they are having some fantastic games 
of netball.  It is important not to rest on the work done to date but to keep 
working hard and get the most of out of each and every game to finish off the 
season well. These girls work fantastically as a team and their support of each 
other and display good sportsmanship towards other teams and officials. We 
had some switching of positions with the goalers going into defence and vice 
versa which surprising worked very well. The continued consistent efforts of 
the mid court players assists in the great results this team is achieving.  Keep 
striving to better your best girls and LETS DO THIS! 

U/13 White 
Jo Matthews 

U/13 Yellow 
Michelle Burnett 

U/15 Black 
Leanne Quinlan 

The girls are having a fantastic season 
I am very proud of you all. We need 
to work on our passes, looking at 
where we throw the ball. It's great to 
have a team where most of the play-
ers can play anywhere on the court. I 
am lucky to have a great group of 
girls they all listen and follow through 
with everything I ask of them. They 
work extremely well together as a 
team. They motivate each other real-
ly well. We are sitting second on the 
ladder but we have a lot of hard 
games over the next few weeks. So I 
need you all at training and games 
with 100% focus. We got this girls, 
we can do it. Go YCW!!!  

Well the girls have been amazing this 
season we will be training harder than 
ever to get ready for finals time. 
More fitness and ball skills and playing 
as a team which they have been doing 
beautifully. A big thanks again to all 
the ongoing support from coaches 
and parents and of course the girls 
well done we have a lot of work to 
do with some tough matches coming 
up but I know we can do this !!!!!  
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WOW WOW and triple WOW. When these girls click into gear watch 
out.  The girls work hard on second and third attempts and their never ending 
drive to keep pushing themselves is reflected in their great results over the past 
weeks. These girls have shown great character in turning their season around 
and with continued focus could surprise themselves! Each and every week the 
girls acknowledge the areas they need to improve and work hard to achieve 
their goals. Keep up the hard work girls, utilise the fitness and skill work at 
training and most of all never give up!  Well done! 

U/15 White 
Jo Matthews 
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TEAM REPORTS 

With a break for school holidays the girls were a little slow getting back into 
the rhythm of playing. First game back the girls played well but lots of silly mis-
takes and their throws didn't help, and we were unable to get across the line. 
The next game against Mt Eliza was a very strong hard fought game with it be-
ing even most of the game. Unfortunately a coaching error with position change 
let them get in front and we were unable to pull back the score (lesson learned 
coach!). Girls are still working really well together and play very well as a team. 
Remember voices need to be loud and arms up to create height.  Good luck 
for the next few weeks. 

U/15 Yellow 
Liz LaFontaine 

U/17 Black 
Neil Cripps 

Senior Black 
Hannah Williams 

During July we had two very close 
games, a win and a loss. 
 
The U17’s are currently 3rd on the 
ladder and with 4 rounds left and on-
ly 2 points separating 1st and 5th place 
we need to focus on tightening up 
our defence and passing the ball to 
each other when we are under pres-
sure. 
 

The team is working well together 

moving the ball around the court. 

Thanks to all the parents and sup-

porters coming down to watch the 

game and cheering on the team. 

Nikki and Jas make the best combina-
tion in the goal ring assisted by Anita, 
Mikayla and Brooke in the centre 
court. Bec, Madi and Sophie put up an 
awesome defense, jumping for every 
single rebound and slowing the play 
down when we get a bit carried away 
with getting it to our goalers. After 
the holidays we came back to defeat 
Carrum who were sitting second and 
knocked them out placing us in sec-
ond. Then an even tougher game, we 
played Somerville who are sitting first 
on the ladder and we finally con-
curred our three quarteritis outscor-
ing our opposition to win against 
them. I am so proud of how you all 
play each week and the effort and 
enthusiasm you bring to the court. 
Keep up the amazing effort and team-
work girls. Finals here we come!!!! 
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Well what can I say – we all knew that we were ace now everyone else is 
catching on.  The team has come together well especially with the inclusion of 
our new gun shooter Laura.  Each and every week consistent efforts from our 
brilliant defence in Brigitte, Bridget and Amanda produce great results.  Our 
mid court players and goalers Mon, myself, Amy, Laura, Suede and Kendra tear 
up the attack.  It is a real thrill being part of this team as we always have a laugh 
whether it be at ourselves (mostly) or with the opposition – each and every 
game is enjoyable.  There was some controversy this week with our team man-
ager Jeff overriding the coaches positioning but lucky for him it paid off!  We 
need to stay focused, have fun and most of all keep working as a team all the 
way to the finals. Watch out Senior Black we are on your tail………..Great 
effort ladies keep it up 

Senior Yellow 
Jo Matthews 

http://ycwnetballfrankston.com/
http://ycwnetballfrankston.com/
mailto:info@ycwnetballfrankston.com
mailto:info@ycwnetballfrankston.com
mailto:info@ycwnetballfrankston.com
https://www.facebook.com/YCWNetballClub


CLUB CONNECTIONS 

 

Do you have a boat or want a boat? 
Check out Starweld Boats Australia for all of your boating needs.  

 
http://www.starweldboatsaustralia.com.au/  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have a business and would like to advertise your 
services here please email info@ycwnetballfrankston.com 
your business card or advertisement and we will be happy 

to include it in all future newsletters.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
If you know any businesses that would like to sponsor us 

please refer them to Jo Matthews: 0412 401 405 
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The YCW Netball Club will be holding their AGM soon. Every family 
is required to have a parent at the AGM. You must notify us of the 
parent attending. We need the following information of the attending 
parent. You can complete the details on this form below and return to 
your coach, any committee member or via email.  
 
 
The AGM is where the committee for the 2016 season is elected. We 
welcome  and encourage parents and players involved in our club to join 
our committee to make the 2016 better for all involved. Being on the 
committee can be as simple as joining our general committee where you 
can assist with general duties and aid discussion about club issues or ob-
tain a major role aiding our club to run as successfully as possible. 
 
 
Please make note of the following information: 
 

Wednesday, 2nd of September 
Arrive at 7pm for a 7:30pm start  

YCW Football Club 
 
 
 
All positions become vacant at the end of the year. We welcome and 
recommend all parents and/or players to join our fabulous committee in 
any of the following positions. Job descriptions and nomination forms will 
be provided soon. Please return to Jo or Hannah.  

President 
Vice-President 
Treasurer 
Secretary  
Registrar  
Marketing/Social Media Manager 
Coaches Supervisor 

Umpires Supervisor 
Uniform Manager 
Fundraising Manager 
Events manager 
Equipment Manager 
General Committee 

 

RSVP to AGM (Mandatory) 
 
Name (parent):  _____________________________________________ 
 
Contact Number:  ___________________________________________ 
 
Representing (player name):  ____________________________________ 
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Presentation Night 

Coŵe aloŶg aŶd Đeleďrate a great seasoŶ with 
awards to preseŶted to eaĐh teaŵ as well as perpet-
ual awards. The Ŷew ϮϬϭ6 Đoŵŵitee will ďe aŶ-
ŶouŶĐed too.  
 

 

 WHEN:   Saturday ϭϮth of Septeŵber 

 WHERE:  KeviŶ Collopy PavilioŶ, YCW Football 
Club 

 

RSVP to Presentation Night 

RSVP by the 5th of September for catering purposes 
 
 

Player’s Name: __________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Amount of  people attending (including player):  __________________________________________ 


